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Mt. San Antonio College 
Information Technology Advisory Committee 

Group Memory 
April 4, 2022 

 
Fawaz Al-Malood    Maribel Gonzalez X Richard Patterson  X Guest: Antonio Bangloy X 
George Bradshaw  Mark Lowentrout X Robert Stubbe   Guest: Katie Datko X 
Michael Carr  X Anthony Moore   X Joe Vasquez  X Guest:  
Kelly Coreas   X Jaishri Mehta  X John Uy     X Guest:  
Angelic Davis  X  Jean Metter  X Student Rep 2 Kate Morales (Notes) X 

 
 

ITEM DISCUSSION/COMMENTS ACTION/OUTCOME 
1. Welcome Anthony welcomed everyone to ITAC.   Information only. 
2. Review March 

2022 Memory 
The March 2022 memory was reviewed and approved with a 
minor correction. 

The memory will be posted to 
the ITAC website. 

3. AS Canvas 
Proposal – John 
Uy 

John reviewed a PowerPoint presentation to add an Associated 
Students (AS) hub to Canvas. It would highlight AS information, 
including how AS is the voice for students. The Committee 
discussed the possibility of placing the information in the portal, 
but John indicated students spend more time in Canvas. The 
presentation should be shared with Distance Learning Committee 
as they manage Canvas. 

John will share the 
presentation with DLC. 
IIC 

4. Student Print 
Management 
Workgroup Update 
– Michael Carr 

Michael reported that the Workgroup’s recommendation is WEPA. 
The goal is to have a new system implemented by summer or no 
later than the start of the Fall semester. IT will ensure enough 
toner for the existing student printers to last through Fall 2022. 

Information only. 
IIIC 

5. T-Mobile Hotspots 
– Anthony Moore 

Anthony reviewed the Student Laptop Loan Program (SLLP) and 
the hotspots that are distrusted to students. They are currently 
with Verizon. T-Mobile offers the same service for about one-third 
of the cost. IT is investigating changing carriers and has some T-

IT will deliver test hotspots to 
Mark and Maribel. 
IIC 
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Mobile hotpots available for testing. Mark and Maribel indicated 
that they would like to test T-Mobile service. 

6. Accreditation and 
Weaving Team – 
Anthony Moore 

Anthony reviewed the Accreditation process and the concept of 
Weaving Teams. ITAC reviewed standard IIIC1-5 Technology 
Resources and broke into subgroups to work on the questions. 
Anthony asked for the subgroups to submit their work by May 4. 
Anthony created a OneDrive folder for the subgroups to share 
their documents and evidence. 

Accreditation subgroup work 
is due May 4 in OneDrive. 

7. Other Items Michael followed-up on the goal recommendation for the Student 
Laptop Loan Program (SLLP) that PAC recommended ITAC adds 
to the annual Goals and Progress form. The recommended goal 
is: The campus is committed to ensuring students have equitable 
access to their education by providing a comprehensive 
technology support program, inclusive of laptops, hotspots, 
educational software, and technical support. 
 
 
Antonio Bangloy shared a change to student email accounts. 
Upon application, students will receive a gmail account that 
includes the abilty to email within mtsac.edu. Once they register 
or make a payment, the gmail account will be upgraded to include 
storage space and emailing outside of mtsac.edu. This change is 
in process at several other community colleges and it is to prevent 
‘bad actors’ from utilizing the free student email accounts. 
 
 
The next meeting is on May 4 at 2:30 pm via Zoom. 

The goal will be added to 
ITAC’s Goals and Progress 
form. 
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IIIC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please forward agenda items 
to Anthony, Jaishri, or Kate. 

Accreditation Standards 
IIC: Student Support Services 
IIIC: Technology Resources 

 


